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May 22, 2002

Mr. Barney Chan

Hazardous Waste Specialist

Alameda County Environmental Health Services
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250

Alameda, CA 94502-9335

Subject: Site ID¥ 565; Soil Excavation and Ground Water Extraction Project
1009 66™ Ave., Oskland, California

Dear Mr. Chan;

Pursuant to our discusstons regarding the soil borings and ‘ORC’ application operation
at the above referenced site, it has been determined that the ‘ORC™ application area will
be maodified from the proposed area identified in PES Environmental approved March 22,
2001 Workplan for the site. DECON will not place any soil borings or inject ‘ORC’
slurry into any portion of the site recently excavated and backfilled. This recently
excavated area will receive an ‘ORC’ application during the backfill procedure. Per
PES’s Warkplan ‘ORC’ will be mixed into the drain rock/gravel portion of the backfill
prior to soil backfill placement. Per PES’s calculation ~250 pounds of ‘ORC” will be
placed and mixed into the gravel portion of the backfill.

DECON will still complete the specified (25) 13" deep borings and inject ~4 pounds of
‘ORC’ slurry into each boring. Some of these borings were to be located inside the
recent excavation perimeter. Soil borings that would have been located inside the recent
excavation perimeter will be relocated outside said perimeter. The (~12) borings that
would have been located inside the excavation perimeter will be re-located to the east and
south of the recent excavation perimeter. DECON will attempt to maintain the 10
diameter spacing of the borings according to PES’s Workplan, and acknowledge some of
these borings will be placed in the original tank excavation boundary, that lies to the east
of the recent excavation.

This modification will not have any cost implications to the contracted work.

Please fee! free to contact me with any questions regarding the matter at (510) 732-6444
ext. 17,

Sincerely,
DECON Environmental Services, Inc.

ason Guibransen
roject Manager
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